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Members Excused:
N. Akhavan, H. Chapman, C. Caprau, G. Gechter, D. Kinnunen, D. Lewis, S. Ogunjemiyo, M. Ram, 
Members Absent:
L. Crask, B. DerMugrdechian, K. Dyer, C. Egan, D. Freed, S. Fulop, K. Kurtural, S. Lin, H. Miltiades, N. Spiro, K. Tenbergen, P. Waer, J. Wang
A meeting of the Academic Senate was called to order by Chair Williams at 4:10 p.m. in the Library Auditorium, Room 2206.

1.
Approval of the Agenda.  

MSC to approve the agenda.
2.
Approval of the Minutes of 4/15/13.
Senator Kensinger (Women’s Studies) requested an amendment to the minutes to include her statement re: online solutions for “bottleneck” courses.

MSC to approve the minutes of 4/15/13 as amended.

3.
Communications and Announcements. 


There were no communications or announcements.
4.
Consent Calendar.
A.
Information Technology Strategic Plan.

Senator Botwin (Chair, Academic Policy & Planning Committee) reported that suggestions offered re: the draft version that was circulated over the past several months have been incorporated into the final version to the satisfaction of AP&P.

No objections were raised to this item. The Information Technology Strategic Plan was approved.

5.
Nominations/Elections – Senate Chair and Vice Chair. 
Janine Spencer of the Nominating/Elections Committee conducted the elections.

A. Senate Chair.

Senator Michael Jenkins (Mechanical Engineering) and Senator Lynn Williams (Agricultural Economics) were nominated.

The vote was conducted by secret ballot. Senator Lynn Williams was elected Chair of the Academic Senate for 2013-14.

B. Senate Vice Chair.
Senator Kevin Ayotte (Communication) was nominated and elected by acclamation as Vice Chair of the Academic Senate for 2013-14.

6.
New Business.
No new business was introduced.
7.
Interim Policies.

A.
APM 325 Policy on Retention and Tenure. First Reading.

Professor Rawat (Chair, Personnel Committee) summarized revisions to the policy.

MSC to waive second reading.
MSC to approve the policy.
B.
APM 304 Policy on Terminal Degrees. First Reading.

Professor Rawat summarized revisions to the policy.

Discussion ensued re: whether exceptions to the terminal degree requirement should be labeled “rare.”

Senator Wakabayashi (Earth & Environmental Sciences) asked if the policy is consistent with APM 301 Policy on Appointment of Tenure Track Faculty and corresponding Senate discussion re: hiring of faculty as ABD. Provost Covino encouraged departments to consider ABD candidates as he stated during first reading of APM 301 revisions.

Senator Kensinger motioned an amendment to stipulate the requirement of a doctorate for appointment to “most” tenure track positions in APM 304 section 1. No second. She also stated support for the specification of a deadline for completion of the doctorate in item 4.
Senator Maldonado (Philosophy) motioned to amend item 1 to specify that a terminal degree is “normally” required for appointment to a tenure track position. MSC.
Senator DuPont (Criminology) asked if departments can limit the type of doctorate to prohibit Ed.D., J.D., etc. Associate Vice President Caldwell (Faculty Affairs) answered yes, departments can constrain degree type in the position announcement.

Senator Karr (Music) asked if this policy would allow the hiring of a musician without a Ph.D. if s/he had significant professional experience the department determined was adequate to the position. Provost Covino stated that the university would and should be able to do so under this policy. AVP Caldwell stated that as long as the department supports the qualifications requested in the position announcement there should be little problem with administrative approval.

Senator Botwin (Psychology) spoke in favor of APM 304 and suggested that discussion of advertising of positions be deferred until the next reading of APM 301.

AVP Caldwell clarified the difference between fields where no Ph.D. is available and fields where a Ph.D. is available but may not be required depending on department wishes.

Senator Meyer (Art & Design) and Senator Karr spoke in favor of the policy.

MSC to waive second reading.

MSC to approve APM 304.

C.
APM 332 Policy on Range Elevation for Temporary Faculty. First Reading.

Professor Rawat summarized revisions to the policy.
Senator Botwin asked for examples of Lecturers with non-instructional assignments. Professor Rawat offered the example of lab workers. AVP Caldwell added examples of project coordinators in the Social Work Education Department.

This item will return on the next agenda of the Academic Senate for second reading.

D.
Voluntary Suspension of a Graduate. First Reading.

Vice Chair Ayotte stated that the Division of Graduate Studies and University Graduate Committee have stated that this policy is needed because there is no official set of procedures for voluntary suspension of a graduate program.

Senator Kensinger stated that the policy should specify that the faculty of the Graduate Program under consideration, not the department faculty in general, should be the only group allowed to submit this type of request.

Senator Botwin (Psychology) stated that this policy draft is formatted more like a transmittal memo rather than a formal policy or procedures.

Senator Rios (Military Science) stated that section I.3. somewhat addresses the need for documentation of support from the department and dean, but this does not fully address the concern raised by Senator Kensinger.
MSC to refer the policy to the University Graduate Committee for revisions.

E.
Blended/Accelerated Undergraduate and Graduate Programs – Academic Policy and Planning Committee. First Reading.

Senator Botwin summarized the rationale for this policy.

Senator Jenkins stated that in the field of Engineering, the Master’s degree is quickly becoming an entry-level job requirement. Allowing students to begin the Master’s degree while completing the Bachelor’s allows students to progress seamlessly through their education.

Senator DuPont stated that this blending of undergraduate and graduate degrees is also common in honors programs.

Senator Kensinger asked how the new Chancellor’s Office policy limiting undergraduates to 144 units will impact this policy and if the students will still have to complete General Education requirements. Senator Botwin stated that after a student completes 120 units they would then begin accumulating graduate units, so the 144 unit cap will not apply. The students to have to complete GE requirements.

This item will return on the next agenda of the Academic Senate for second reading.

8.
General Education Policy.
Professor Crosbie (Chair, General Education Committee) presented the revisions to and consolidation of the existing policy documents.

Senator Benavides (State-wide) asked if online GE courses were discussed in relation to this policy. Professor Crosbie answered no and stated that this GE policy would govern online courses as well.

This item will return on the next agenda of the Academic Senate for second reading.

9.
Department request to officially Discontinue Programs.
This item will return on the next agenda of the Academic Senate for first reading.

The Senate adjourned at 5:18 pm.

The next scheduled meeting of the Academic Senate will be announced.
An Agenda will be distributed prior to the meeting.
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